
PARTNER IN LAND CONSERVATION

Hazelglenn Farm

Project Description:  Hazelglenn Farm, owned by the Schultz family for more than 50 
years, is located within the Ashippun River watershed of the Rock River Basin, with a portion 
of the Ashippun River (an “Aquatic Area of Local Significance” and “Rare Species Habitat” 
as classified by the DNR) running adjacent to the property. Approximately 17 acres of the 
propertied property are within Waukesha County’s Primary Environmental Corridor, part of the 
Ashippun River Greenway. The farm also includes a well-preserved historic farmhouse and barn. 

During his time with Tall Pines Conservancy, Truman Schultz wore many hats – member of 
the Board of Directors and Conservation Committee, past President, and the Advisory Board. 
For his many years of dedication to and support of farmland conservation, he was awarded the 
Guy Kieckhefer Pioneer Award in 2024.
 
Why:  Truman and Barbara Schultz and their family preserved their farm and donated their 
development rights for the following reasons:

 1.)    Concern about the continued loss of prime agricultural land resulting from rising 
development pressure.

 2.)    Recognition that ongoing careful stewardship of their land will support local water 
qualities initiatives in Lake Country.

 3.)    To help preserve the historic buildings preserved for future generations.

Where:  Village of Lac La Belle (formerly Town of Oconomowoc), Waukesha County

Size:  97-acres permanently protected through property owner

Owners:  Barbara and Truman Schultz

Easement Holder:  Tall Pines Conservancy

“For those of us who have been fortunate to have 
been raised in Lake Country, hiked its woods of 
open lands, and harvested its fertile fields, and 
waded its streams and sailed its lakes ... all while 
enjoying its spectacular sunsets – it is imperative 
that we act at this moment! This is our last 
chance to protect what still remains of this 
treasure that is Lake Country. This is our legacy!”

—Barbara L. Schultz


